

UNGARRA PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

15 SCHRAMM ST | UNGARRA | SA | 5607 | TELEPHONE | 08 86888029 | EMAIL | dl.0446.info@schools.sa.edu.au | 2023 | TERM 2 | WEEK 5

FAMILY NAME: _____



Hazel and Aishah cooked up a Paella storm for Viridis Ag Manager Dominic De Leo and Assistant Manager Kym Dempsey last Thursday.



Diary Dates

JUNE 10 Assembly 3.10

JUNE 12 King's B/d Holiday

JIUNE 30 Assembly 3.10

JULY 5 L. E.P. Soccer

JULY 4 Food Ladder opening

JULY 1 Last Day of Term

A huge congratulations to Jeffrey Telfer and Levi Charlton on a successful SAPSASA Country Football Carnival. Both boys played very well for their team and contributed to their team winning the carnival. You have done yourselves and our school proud. Well done boys!

We would like to acknowledge all the wonderful work that Kyrie Phillis has done as chairperson of the Parents and Friends Group over the past 6 years. All the organisation of community events, thoughtful gifts and fundraising has been such a positive for our school community. Thank you Kyrie!

Congratulations to Rebecca Nowikow on becoming the new chairperson of Parents and Friends. You are already providing great leadership in this role and we appreciate your willingness to initiate our SALA Art event on August 4th. Thank you to those parents who have filled out the online survey. Please see the link below if you would like to have your say on the PandF group. The link is also on Class Dojo.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx? id=6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB2kWhTY1cIlGszVrpu6SKLxUQTBU0DMyTk5IUk1L QjVQMzBC0FkyNVg3Vy4u

Thank you to all the Parents and Friends Group for your continued support of the school. The P and F group will be doing Monday lunch orders from the Café this Monday with forms sent home to each family.

There was some great fun and learning opportunities for our Playcentre and Junior Primary Classes this week. The Playcentre consolidated on their transport theme by riding their wheels at Port Lincoln Children's Centre. The Junior Primary class went to Bellwood Museum to learn more about history. Thank you to Georgia and Rachel for providing these rich learning opportunities for the students.

Our behaviour focus has each week has delivered some improved behaviour from students and we have been busy handing out stickers! This week we are looking at the value of Respect – Look after our school environment and equipment.

At Ungarra Primary School we pride ourselves on being able to differentiate learning for all students. As such in the last couple of weeks the Year 3-6 Maths Challenge Extension Group has commenced with students displaying positive

attitudes to solving more complex problems and intervention continues to evolve for targeted students. **Regards, Rory**

"Kym and I thoroughly enjoyed our visit to the Ungarra Primary School. It was great to see firsthand what the students have achieved and the efforts and progress they are making in other curriculum activities. They are certainly punching well above their weight. A small school doing big things.

On behalf of Viridis Ag, I would like to pledge \$500 sponsorship to help fund the upgrade of the play equipment. " Dominic De Leo





Thanks Viridis!

PRINCIPAL'S AWARDS WEEK 3







SCARLETT NOWIKOW

For challenging herself with more difficult text—improving her reading in the process.

FLYNN HUNT Challenging himself in Maths, always seeking extension tasks and working with the teacher and peers in the problem solving process

ADDISON PAGE

Accepting feedback and using it to add detail and interest to her writing

JEFF TELFER

Experimenting with persuasive devices in writing and using feedback to enhance his text





CURRENT BEHAVIOUR GOAL

RESPECT

Look after our school environment and equipment.



RESPECT * RESILIENCE * EXCELLENCE * INTEGRITY

Ungarra Playcentre

We have had a very busy start to Term 2 with our focus theme being "Transport." Within this theme children engaged in a range of sensory activities, letter craft, learning about and creating different modes of transport within craft activities. This consisted of shape collages that represented transport vehicles, C for car craft, paper plate cars, making a boat and watching it float and lots more!

In the morning session we held a wheel's morning where children brought along their favourite set of wheels to ride on the courts. This was a fun gross motor activity that was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. Thank you to Hugo Modra for the inspiration.

Most recently we visited the Port Lincoln Children's Centre Bike Track with our wheels for an hour of enjoyment followed by an early picnic lunch and play on the new foreshore nature playground.

In the afternoon the children engaged in a more leaning based session. These consisted of grouping transport into land, sea and air types as well as big and small. Also, children attempted to measure wooden transport toys with rulers and practiced writing the numbers. A particular highlight for many was making paper planes and learning techniques of how to fly them.

This term I have introduced a picture book focus for our afternoon session, this being 'How To Catch A Star' written by Oliver Jeffers. Each session we read the book and complete an activity. It is so rewarding to hear children recite events from the book as this indicates comprehension and listening skills they are

developing. One of our favourite activities consisted of each drawing a picture that represents how they would catch the star.

To end the term, we move onto the theme "Around The World."

Georgia and the Playcentre community.







UPPER PRIMARY NEWS...



In Science our Pre-service teacher Miss Bates, planned Earth Science lessons for the class. In the first lesson students needed to observe the different properties and characteristics of rocks and minerals through a hands-on scavenger hunt.

In the second lesson, students learnt about the observable properties of different soil types. They discussed the different uses of three classifications of soil.

Students observed soils under a microscope, used soil testing kits to assess soil PH, nitrogen and phosphorus and lastly compared soil physical properties.







In Art the Upper and Junior primary classes have been working

along side Rebecca Nowikow to learn different artistic skills needed to create an artwork for our SALA exhibition in August. During this lesson, students worked on mixing colours and painting a still life fruit artwork.







School News



Above: In History students have posed questions about school in the past and present. They explored the Bellwood Museum in Yeelanna and interacted with an example of a school classroom in the past. They were able to compare many items in the museum from the past with items from the present and consider changes over time.

Right: Congratulations to Levi and Jeff who were part of the winning L.E.P. Division 1 SAPSASA Footy team last week.



RESPECT * RESILIENCE * EXCELLENCE * INTEGRITY

School & Community News





th May & 19th June After school till 5pr food, Bible stories games, craft, F

lease let the school k



BOYS & GIRLS

YEAR 1 YEAR 2

AGE 5-8

COME AND TRY

UNGARRA GYMNASTICS CLASSES

@UNGARRA HALL



DAYS **TERM** 2&3

FIRST SESSION: TUESDAY MAY 2ND 3:40 - 4:30 PM

REGISTER YOUR INTEREST RACHELTELF@GMAIL.COM



\$100 VOUCHERS CAN BE USED

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT RACHEL 0429888143



Treasure Boxes Membership Program

Ungarra Primary School

How to place a Referral

- Go to https://www.t
 Enter User ID: UPS01
- 3. Select items for your client (see Appendix 1 for item list and costs)
- Choose collect/delivery
 Enter date for collection/delivery
 Choose site for collection: Edwardstown or Daveron Park
 Click 'Submit'.

You will receive confirmation of your order, site, and collection/delivery day and time.

amilies can now access select items directly from Treasure Boxes. Please click here for more information: https://www.treasureboxes.org.au/home/family-support-program/

Treasure Boxes can deliver to you'in Port Lincoln free of charge. Please select 'Delivery' when you submit your referral.

Collection Days

Edwardstown: Warehouse 6, 1 De Laine Avenue Daveron Park: 130 Peachy Road Collection days: Monday to Fridays between 10.00am and 2.00pm.

General Referral Enquiries: Erika Fuller, Warehouse Coordinator P: 8369 1339 E: referrals@treasureboxes.org.au

Thanks to Rebekah Robinson for donating some delicious feijoas to our kitchen program

May Enterprise Price List

If you would like to place an order, please phone the front office on 86888029 or email

lisa.fitzgerald819@schools.sa.edu.au First in best dressed!

Produce can be collected at school or sent home with students along with payment details

Plum, Fig or Mulberry Jams 375ml \$7.00 **School Dried Bay Leaves** \$ 1.00

2023 Dried Lemons & Oranges \$2.00 Italian, Orange & Rosemary \$8.00

\$8.00

Fruit Pastes Small Salts—bag

2023 Nectarine Chutney 375ml

Fig and Quince, Fig, Plum, Quince \$4.00 Orange & Rosemary, Italian, Seafood \$ 3.00

Ungarra School History Books Fresh Hydroponically Grown Rocket \$3.00 \$10.00

Bunches of rocket only available fresh today and tomorrow **Smelly Room Spray** \$ 5.00

Gourmet Salt Grinders

